
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 5/21/2019 5:07:17 AM

First name: Shirley

Last name: Florence

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: Regarding the possibility of the act of reclaiming old roads in the south fork of the salmon river area.

I highly encourage the Forest Service to not spend money to take the roads out that over time, mother nature has

already closed by trees, bushes, and other natural barricades that have grown up in these roadways over time.

This is a complete waste of money.  These roads now can only be used by the public if on foot or possibly horse

back, and this does not cause harm.  Currently, the animals in the forest use these old roads, and have been for

as long as the roads have been there. These roads have become their trails. Even though they were man made,

the animals are the ones that now benefit. And that is a good thing. This act of reclaiming old forest roads was

done in the south fork area a few years back, not sure how long, at least 5 years.  The scars that this project left

on the mountain was terrible and can still be seen from a good distance away.  Before it was done, a person

could not even see the roads. This also made for an increase in erosion on the mountain.  Which was not there

before because the old, grown in, unusable road had became a natural erosion control.  One last note, these old

roads, if for some unforeseen future event, need to be used, it will cost a whole lot less taxpayers money to

reopen them for that use, whatever it may be. 

 


